TONKO.HOUSE.GOV @RepPaulTonko

2369 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-5076

> 19 DOVE STREET, SUITE 302 ALBANY, NY 12210 (518) 465-0700

61 CHURCH STREET, ROOM 309 AMSTERDAM, NY 12010 (518) 843-3400

105 JAY STREET, ROOM 15 SCHENECTADY, NY 12305 (518) 374-4547



U.S. HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 20<sup>TH</sup> DISTRICT, NEW YORK

COMMITTEE ON ENERGY AND COMMERCE

CHAIR, SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENT AND CLIMATE CHANGE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENERGY

SUBCOMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND INVESTIGATIONS

COMMITTEE ON NATURAL RESOURCES

SUBCOMMITTEE ON NATIONAL PARKS, FORESTS, AND PUBLIC LANDS

COMMITTEE ON SCIENCE, SPACE, AND TECHNOLOGY

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ENVIRONMENT

SUBCOMMITTEE ON RESEARCH AND TECHNOLOGY

January 26, 2022

Christopher Logan Assistant Administrator for Grant Programs Federal Emergency Management Agency 500 C Street, SW. Washington, DC 20472

Dear Mr. Logan,

I write in support of the application from the City of Troy Fire Department to the Assistance to Firefighters Grant Program.

The Troy Fire Department serves approximately 50,000 residents in historic Troy, New York. At the height of the industrial revolution, Troy was the manufacturing center for textile production in America and became known as the "Collar City." Today, the City of Troy is in recovery. Its recent history is one of decreasing population, declining tax base, and deteriorating infrastructure.

The Troy Fire Department is seeking federal funding to cover the costs of advanced emergency medical technician paramedic (AEMT-P) training for eight firefighters. Recently, the Department lost 13 firefighters and fire officers to retirement. All 13 were paramedics. The residents of Troy rely on the Department for ambulance and paramedic services. AFG Funding will enable the Department to staff its ambulances with paramedics that can deliver advanced-level care to its community and ensure patients reach a hospital quickly.

Like you, I am committed to ensuring our emergency personnel have the personnel and training to protect the public and themselves. Your full and fair consideration of this request, consistent with current laws, rules, regulations, and agency policy, is appreciated.

Sincerely,

PAUL D. TONKO

Member of Congress